Reports for AGM 2021
Diocesan President Annual Report from January to December 2021

As our newsletter reflects, during 2021 we have been living through “Peculiar Times”:   times of lockdown when branches have shown great resilience in caring for and supporting their local members. Members coming together again for socially distanced garden meetings.  When social distancing allowed some MU groups gradually returned to a sense of normality and were meeting up again face to face.  

We continued with our ABC strategy focusing on AFIA, Befriending and Clewer- Modern Day Slavery.  The diocesan our monthly newsletter “Peculiar Times” continued and has been appreciated by members, as have the 90+ Birthday cards, and the regular newsletters for Indoor and Diocesan Members and friends.  The Emergency Prayer Chain continued, and our Wave of Prayer links - Jalingo, Byumba, Malawi and Lucknow - remain unchanged.  Our MUe sales have increased over the year, and our outreach to such initiatives as the women’s refuge, night shelter, prisons, hospitals, and care homes survived, with activities somewhat covid-curtailed.   

While the theme for 2022 is Transformation Now! in many ways during 2021we were already transforming. AFIA has successfully found new ways of working, updated publicity material and distributed several grant application forms. 

Greater familiarity with Zoom, YouTube, and online and streamed services from MSH, along with Eventbrite webinars and training programmes have enabled us to continue to meet, learn and grow. 

Branches were innovative and creative in supporting members through newsletters, telephone calls, visits (where possible), social media, Facebook and through the internet.   

In 2021, our Constitution was revisited, revised, and updated.

We saw the publication of “For Better, For Worse”, in paperback and as an eBook. Supporting and promoting marriage is one of our core five objectives. We hope this publication will be used in marriage preparation groups across the diocese as well as being given as a gift to couples on the occasion of their wedding, or perhaps a wedding anniversary. 

Like many charities Mary Sumner House also underwent many changes (financial, housekeeping, staff and administrative) which affected us all.  The Reimagining MU conference was again postponed due to covid.  The year also saw the publication of the first edition of the new magazine ‘Connected’ sent directly to all members along with the prayer diary. There was the introduction of Direct Debits for subs in addition to usual payment methods, which will ease the workload of our treasurers at all levels in our organisation.  Trustees across the province have had the opportunity for training in Microsoft Teams and Office 365 and now use WhatsApp to keep in touch.

Some branches have amalgamated with close-by neighbours.  Where branches wish to continue to meet but are unable to continue with the administrative aspect of running a branch, a new way of being has being trialled. MU members are offered the opportunity to transfer to Diocesan membership while continuing to meet as before but now as a Fellowship group instead of a branch.  In this way we hope that MU members will continue to enjoy the faith, fun and fellowship that Mothers’ Union gives. Our Diocesan membership continues to thrive.

Sadly, we have also lost several members to Covid and other causes, particularly thinking of Joyce Starling, a former Diocesan President, and more recently, Jane Drew who was, in the 1990s, the DP at St Albans in Hertfordshire.  Mothers’ Union members contributed to her Service of Thanksgiving, and she is remembered on our Inspiring Members webpage.  We also said farewell to our long-standing treasurer Keith Foulds who retired after thirteen years. 

We have much for which to be thankful –Not least for our new treasurer Amanda Langdon who joined the team of officers in August. We are especially grateful to those who have taken on roles of responsibility within their branches, deaneries, areas Community of Interest leads, diocesan officers, trustee board ad Life Presidents.  Our members, friends and supporters have given generously, both in terms of financial help and time, which has been much appreciated.  

Other successful fund-raising events included the North Suffolk area I-Chameleon pop-up shop in Halesworth and the Ipswich Area Coffee Morning in Martlesham, and in spite of covid restrictions, branches continued to generate and support many imaginative and creative ideas. 

Our thanks go to all the out-going trustees for all that they have contributed to the work of MU here in St Eds and Ips over these last three years.  Our Chaplain has retired, and we await Bishop Martin’s decision on his successor.  Our particular thanks go to our Beryl, our Diocesan Secretary and to Clare our Webmaster MUe rep and Safeguarding officer for their help, support and encouragement in maintaining our high profile within the diocese.

As we embark on a new triennium, we rejoice in all that God has accomplished through the MU during 2021 - in spite of all the obstacles and challenges which we have faced.

We have confidence that God is working His purposes out even though we cannot “see” the future - our theme for 2022 is “Transformation – Now”, and as we stand on the threshold of a new era, we wait expectantly and excitedly as the way ahead unfolds.           

LG/15.2.22  

Vice President’s REPORT AGM March 2022
This is my final report for the triennium ending December 2021 and what another disjointed year with stops and starts and trying to move forward in this COVID pandemic year.

The Branch Reports for the year ending December 2020 were collated and the required information relating to the diocese as a whole, was sent by Clare Thomas to MSH.

 The information gathered has been essential in keeping our contact details up to date and drawing together an overview of the MU in St Edmundsbury & Ipswich. This information provides an overview of the effectiveness of the MU within this diocese and MSH is enabled to make an overall assessment of the work across the country. This is essential to support our charitable status and is submitted by them to the Charity Commissioners.

The Charity Commissioners website continues to expand the information required and our Diocesan accounts, DP Report are annually uploaded. In addition, our updated Constitution was added in 2021. Some, but not all of this information (for privacy and security reasons) is publicly available by searching the Charity Commissioners website.

Thank you all for collecting and submitting this information on your branch returns over the past six years.

The ‘Modern Day Slavery’ network has met in person and by ZOOM during the year and will continue to meet and receive updated information.

The role of VP is being ably taken on by Jeanette Appleton and I am continuing as lead for the COI’s of Policy and Craft into the new triennium.

 Cathie McGregor.  March 2022
Treasurer’s Report for AGM 16 March 2022

It is now 6 months since my appointment as Diocesan Treasurer and I have completed my first accounts year end.

I must extend my heartfelt thanks to all our branch treasurers, who have worked hard on all our behalf during the year, for being able to get their inspected accounts to me by the February deadline.  This allowed me to produce draft consolidated accounts for inspection ahead of the March AGM deadline.

I have been working with a new independent examiner this year, a very experienced chartered accountant who now specialises in charity accounting, and he has recommended that a number of changes are made to the layout of the presentation of our accounts going forward, particularly with respect to our filed accounts with the Charity Commission.

The accounting detail is sound and everything balances, however, the layout of our filed accounts doesn’t conform to current charity accounting standards.

For the 2021 year end accounts we have started to adjust the layout and will complete it for the 2022 year end.

A draft of our examiner’s report and the accounts to 31 December 2021 together with the Balance Sheet and Statement of Income and Expenditure, which do not form part of the publicly filed accounts, are attached for you to review.

In line with the advice from our examiner the Receipts and Payments Accounts this year include the new petty cash account transactions, the branch and deanery transactions, less members’ subs and donations which are already accounted for in the Diocesan transactions, together with MUe sales and purchases.

The reasoning behind this change is that although branches, deaneries and MUe have their own bank accounts they are part of the overall Diocesan MU charity and we are required to produce consolidated accounts for the Diocese, reflecting the financial activities of St Edmundsbury & Ipswich MU as a whole.  This means that their account transactions should be included in all sections of the filed accounts, not just in the bank account balances in the Statement of Assets and Liabilities as previously.

Our balance sheet is in a healthy position with a little over £39,000 in our 5 bank accounts.  You will notice that the balance of our CBF Church of England Investment Fund has risen considerably from last year.  This is following advice from our independent examiner who recommended that we value our holding at the market value as at 31 December 2021, rather than just at the original £5,000 sum invested.  As this is subject to the vagaries of the stock market the value may of course go up or down during the year.

[image: image1.png]BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31 DECEMBER 2021

Closing Balances at  Closing Balances at
31 December 2020 31 December 2021

£ £ £ £
Shawbrook Bank 12 Month Fixed Rate Saver 10,000.00 10,000.00
CBF Church of England Investment Fund 5,000.00 10,335.52
CBF Church of England Deposit Account 458456 4,586.95
CAF Bank Current Account 5,377.41 9,202.80
CAF Bank Gold Saver Account 4,857.47 4,857.95
Petty Cash 0.00_10,234.88 62.00_14,122.75
TOTAL FUNDS HELD 2981044 30,045.22
Movement of funds during the year
Add Retained CBF deposit account interest 239
Add CBF CofE Investment Fund adjustment  5,335.52
Add income for the year 2753452
Add pety cash balance 62.00
Less expenditure for the year 23,708.65

CROSS CHECK OF CLOSING BALANCE 31 DECEMBER 2021





The layout of the Balance Sheet and Funds Analysis has also been updated following advice from our independent examiner and approval from the Trustees.  The most important change being amending the description in the Funds Analysis section of our Diocesan funds from Restricted to Designated.

To be truly restricted there would have to be specific and limiting terms of reference for each fund heading, for example if it was established following a bequest in a will.  After checking with the Secretary and Trustees there is no such documentation for our Diocesan funds so it is more correct to describe them as being Designated.  Designation means that the Trustees have set aside sums of money for these intended purposes but their use comes with an degree of flexibility, this is particularly important in the case of AFIA.

This year is the last time that you will see the heading of Restricted Funds for MSH too because the long standing terms of reference became too unwieldy and the central charity Trustees decided to open new, more flexible, Designated Funds instead.

The cross check figure is calculated from the closing balance of the previous year and the movement of funds during the year.  As the interest for our CBF deposit account is retained in the account it needs to be allowed for in the adjustment for the figures to balance.

The CBF CofE investment fund adjustment is to allow for the revaluation at the year end market value.

The petty cash account was newly established during the year so that is also allowed for.

Our Diocesan Fund balances at the year end are as follows:
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BF In Out  Balance
Diocesan Designated Funds
[Easy Funding for AFIA 343.69 7217] 10829  307.57
[AFIA 5856.02]  400.41] _ 850.00| 5.406.43]
[Parenting Courses 933.52 0.00] 0.00] 93352
[Womens' Refuge (35.90)|  468.80]  150.00]  282.90|
Prisoners’ Cards 12340 117.00] 10368  136.72]
Indoor Members 64.80]  436.10] 35979 141.11
pswich Area 559.79]  663.25]  204.60] 1018.44
North Suffolk Area 479.64] 33871  336.49]  481.86
Sudbury Area 0.00) 0.00] 0.00] 0.00]
Diocesan Unrestricted Funds

Gift Aid 0.00] 2,919.24] 2,919.24] 0.00]
Pathways 0.00) 0.00] 0.00] 0.00]
Outings (AGM etc) 24454 0.00] 000 244.54]
Retreat & Quiet Day 394.99 0.00] 0.00] 394.99]
Keith Foulds Retirement Gift 0.00] _ 361.00] _ 300.00] 61.00)
General Fund 1,270.39]  6.294.83] 2,913.55] 4,651.67
Petty Cash 0.00]  162.00] _ 100.00] 62.00)
DIOCESAN SUB TOTALS 10,234.88) 12,233.51| 8,345.64| 14,122.75]





The expenditure from Easy Funding for AFIA was for a pamper evening held at the Womens’ Refuge.

The receipts for AFIA during the year were from three branches, with one being a grant received from the publishers of their village magazine.  The £850 expenditure was a grant to Stone Lodge for a trip to London.

The receipts for the Womens’ Refuge this year were a transfer from general funds, a bequest and a donation from a branch and the North Suffolk Area.  The expenditure was for 30 gift vouchers for the Womens’ Refuge from Boots, Superdrug and WH Smith.

The Prisoners’ Cards fund was topped up from the Diocesan General Fund and our increasing number of Diocesan members were also generous in their support for this fund hopefully putting us in a good position for 2022.

With a top up of funds from the Diocesan General Fund Monica Twaits continues her amazing work for our valued members who are no longer able to get out to attend branch meetings.  After mentioning her work in my letter to branch treasurers two branches and one individual member generously donated to our Indoor Members fund too.

Following the North Suffolk Area very successful I-Chameleon shop again this year and a well supported Ipswich Area Coffee Morning in November both of our existing area funds are in a healthy state at the end of the year.

As mentioned in my previous Council report I have included a Sudbury Area heaing in the hopes that someone will take this on in 2022 and in a similar vein I have included a Pathways heading as the future of this has yet to be formally decided.

Gift Aid received in 2021 has been moved in to the Diocesan General Fund.

After the presentation of £300 worth of gardening vouchers to Keith Foulds at the 2021 Lady Day Service, in recognition of his many years of sterling service as Treasurer, there is a balance of £61 remaining, after the generous monies given for this purpose by branches, for the Trustees to present to him in due course.

As mentioned in my previous Council report the income in the new Petty Cash account was the retiring collection at the October Healing and Wholeness Service less the fee for the organist who played at the service.  This was done in cash as we were still awaiting access to the bank accounts at the time, following the change of Treasurer.

Despite the ongoing difficulties of Covid during 2021 as a Diocese we are continuing to support Mary Sumner House well with a total of £15,463.01 sent during the year, broken down as follows:

	Fund 
	 
 

	Emergency Relief 
(Restricted Fund now closed) 
 
	£97.00 
 

	Congo Appeal 
(Restricted Fund, now closed) 
 
	£200.00 
 

	Overseas 
(Restricted Fund, now closed) 
 
	£400.00 
 

	Literacy & Financial Education 
	£200.00 
 

	Britain & Ireland Development Work 
	£310.00 
 

	Relief Work 
	£410.00 
 

	Overseas 
	£569.51 
 

	Mothers’ Day 
	£10.00 
 

	Summer of Hope

	£706.00 

	Christmas Appeal
	£340.00



	Subscriptions 2022
	£4,740.00



	Subscriptions 2021 
	£6,760.00 
 

	Subscriptions 2020 
	£101.50 
 

	General Donations 
	£619.00 
 

	Total 
	£15,463.01 
 


Regrettably Rattlesden branch took the decision to close in 2021 and Thurston branch merged with Great Barton so we are now 32 branches and one deanery, with sadly more closures to come in 2022.

With the growth in the number of Diocesan members I shall be talking to the Trustees about establishing a Designated Fund to support the fabulous work that Sue Norrington does on behalf of this group.  At present it only appears as an item in the Statement of Income and Expenditure of our General Diocesan Funds.

Once again, I would like to express my thanks for the support I have received as I settle in to my new role.

Amanda Langan

28th February 2022
A.F.I.A.

Are you or any members of your church connected with your local school? Either a governor, a school visitor, a grandparent, or parent picking up children?                                                                                             I would like to inform headteachers about AFIA, and how Mothers’ Union can help with funding or part funding out of school activities for pupils. Sometimes these activities are just too expensive for some parents to afford. If you can help, please email me and I will send you a leaflet to give to the headteacher.

afiamusuffolk@gmail.com
Thank you to members to have been using easyfundraising. Last month we raised £3.45 and in total we have raised £572.97 which is a wonderful amount just from ‘shopping online’ this is the link to the home page

 https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stedsipswichmu/.
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These are just a few stores you can shop at online, there are over 5,800 stores to choose from !!!                                               

Val Jeffreys A.F.I.A. Trustee 

Diocesan Members Report Jan-Dec 2021.

The list of Diocesan Members tends to be quite fluid. Some of these members are very elderly and it is always sad to hear of deaths in our membership. 

Beryl Hatelie and Jane Drew passed away in 2021. One member moved out of our diocese, two did not want to renew their membership, one became an Indoor Member and two, who had become Diocesan Members when their branch closed, found another branch to join. However, we gathered other members through the year from branches that closed and from people who moved into our diocese. We currently have 49 Diocesan Members.

I continue to send them our monthly newsletters from Trustees and any other relevant information like MUe catalogues, the Blue Christmas service and the Wave of Prayer service.

Where possible communications are sent out by Email, but I send everything by post to about a quarter of the membership.

Many Diocesan members are not able to get out easily but a few gathered at the home of Di Barker to make the Christmas cards for prisoners at High Point.

Many more sent me the pictures from their Christmas cards and these can be recycled when making the cards for prisoners in 2022. I must thank Di Barker for the work she does to check and deliver the cards that are made.

It is a pleasure to receive letters and cards from Diocesan members. Many of them have a long involvement with MU and seem pleased to be kept informed about local initiatives and the wider MU.

Sue Norrington 

Trustee for Diocesan Members 

January 2022
90+ Report
Just counted names twice as such a fall but realise lost 10 last year and already 2 from this year plus losses from branches that have closed.

New number of members 53.

Margaret Rollins
Over 90’s contact
North Suffolk Area Report for AGM 2022
Sadly, due to Covid restrictions we were unable to proceed with the Quiet Day in 2021. However, by September we were able to hold the NSA Morning and in October we ran the I-Chameleon pop-up shop.

The North Suffolk Area Morning was held in Fressingfield on 22nd September. Thirty-five members from the area and beyond met in church for a Communion service before moving to the hall to enjoy refreshments and fellowship while browsing several stalls. Anji and Chris Dawkins gave us an illustrated talk about the way of life and challenges for those living in Kagera and Linda led us in Midday prayers before talking about how God wonderfully answers prayers. We closed the morning with further fellowship over packed lunches. Everyone present really appreciated being able to meet again after 2 years. A total of £290 was raised through the church collection and the stalls. This was sent to the Summer of Hope Appeal. Clare also had a profitable MUe stall. 

At the end of October, we ran our fifth pop-up shop in Halesworth. A huge thank you to everyone who gave us items to sell – there was even more than in previous years! It was a busy week with all the NSA branches being involved in at least one day’s selling. As well as many local customers, MU members came from across the Diocese, so we felt very well supported. By the end of the week, we had sold £327 of MUe cards and made £1433 to support those in need. We sent £200 to each of the MU designated funds, including the General Fund. £100 was used to buy vouchers for the Woman’s Refuge, £95 to buy course books and Bibles for some of the ‘Open the Book’ teams in the NSA and a further £100 to buy and fill Christmas Stockings for men and women using the Ipswich Night Shelter or living in Selig’s ‘Hope into Action’ housing. All the stock which did not sell was either distributed to other charities, went to MU and Diocesan events or has been retained for future stalls.

From the start of 2022 we no longer have a North Suffolk Area representative, but members of the committee will continue to plan together and then take on responsibility for different events. We intend to hold a Quiet Day in Westleton on 23rd June, the NSA Morning in Reydon on 22nd September and to run the pop-up shop from 13th to 19th October.  More details of these events will be available nearer the time. Meanwhile, once again please start to gather goods for the shop!!

Anna Vessey

North Suffolk Area Representative 2
Ipswich Area AGM Report March 2022

Ipswich Area Coffee Morning on November 20th 2021 At St Michael’s Martlesham.

was a great success, it was lovely to see members and friends as we had to cancel the Coffee Morning in 2020 because of the lockdown due to Corona Virus.

There was certainly a lot of fun and fellowship which was had by all.

We raised a great amount of £663.25. 

Christmas Gift Cards were donated by members for the Refuge in Ipswich and Gift Cards were bought for the Woman’s Refuge Bury St Edmunds.

Pyjamas and Underwear were bought for the ladies and men in the Ipswich Winter Night Shelter.

During the year I know that branches have been busy knitting Seaman’s Hats, making Drain Bags, making up Emergency Toilet Bags collecting Food for Families In Need.

Letters of thanks that are sent to me, Beryl very kindly scans them and sends them out to all branches.

Thank you all for your continued support in supporting these worthy causes through another difficulty year we all have experienced.

Sandra Griffiths

Ipswich Area Rep

INDOOR MEMBERS REPORT.

I think this is one part of the Mothers Union which is growing!

I now have 49 members

I have lost two and gained several new names.

I send them all the Newsletters along with a letter from me. All members also get an Easter card and a Christmas card.

It is a privilege to keep in contact with all these faithful members

Monica Twaits 
Secretaries Report

As we all know 2021 was a strange year yet again due to lockdowns, self-isolation etc due to the pandemic.

I have kept members informed throughout the year of events and information from the trustees and MSH. Via email and the occasional Zoom meeting. The AGM in 2021 was held via Zoom as we were still locked down. But the meeting was well attended by those that can use Zoom. I know some branches have used that and other ways of meeting virtually over the time we have not seen each other in person. ‘Where there is a will there is a way’. This happened again in July as we were only then starting to venture out and about. We were fortunate to be able to meet face to face at the November council meeting in Fressingfield where we were entertained with a talk from Rev Canon Philip Banks. Philip told us about his family and how he came into the ministry. Clare had the MUe stall in the hall and we were able to stock up with cards etc. Anna and her branch made us very welcome with a cup of coffee on arrival and during the meeting. I am trying to find venues around the diocese for our meetings so it is fairer to members for travelling, if anyone knows of a church hall or village hall, we could hire that would hold approximately 70 members please let me know and I will investigate. 

We were sad to lose our treasurer Keith after 13 years good service to MU in this diocese but were fortunate not to be too long without a treasurer as Amanda volunteered her services, thank you Keith and Amanda.

Unfortunately, some members passed away throughout 2021, others are now finding it difficult to go out so have become indoor members and some branches have had to close and those members that wished have become Diocesan members. This is keeping Monica and Sue busy. Some branches that have not been able to find a committee are now meeting as fellowship groups on ad hoc basis. This seems an ideal way to still keep MU alive.
Hopefully 2022 will be a better year and we will be able to meet up and have some normality in our lives again.

Beryl Mee

Diocesan Secretary MU

World Wide Report

Last year as usual, the Wave of Prayer service was sent to all Suffolk
branches and used during services held between July 16-18. Because of
Covid restrictions most groups weren’t able to sing hymns. Greetings have
been sent to our overseas links   Jalingo, Nigeria, Byamba Rwanda , Lake
Malawi and Lucknow Womens Fellowship Group.  

Janice Brett

Worldwide rep.
Faith and Policy Report
Three of the five objectives of the Mothers’ Union relate to the work of the Faith and Policy team. 

· To uphold Christ's teaching on the nature of marriage and promote its wider understanding.
· To encourage parents to bring up their children in the faith and life of the Church.

· To maintain a worldwide fellowship of Christians united in prayer, worship and service.

This year saw the publication of ‘For Better, For Worse’ a collection of memories from real lives that focus on what is important in a marriage. We hope that this book, which is in paperback as well as an eBook, will be used in marriage preparation classes across the diocese. Branches may also choose to buy copies to give to couples getting married in their church.
Members across the diocese send children baptism cards, help with Toddler groups, and Messy church. Some branches participated in the Shine a Star outreach, making Christmas tree star decorations for the pupils of local schools. All these activities are part of encouraging parents to bring up their children in the faith and life of the church.

When we could not have services in church, we had services online. In March there was the Lady Day service, which was viewed by over 200 people during the time it was on the website. Rachel Parsons contributed three wonderful compositions of the Mary Sumner prayer. Rachel was then asked to record two hymns for the national Thy Kingdom Come service. Mary Sumner Service in August was attended by 77 people in the cathedral and a further 78 watched the service via the live stream. Trustees will consider having future services live streamed so that those unable to travel can still be part of the congregation. 

While we were in lock down, we also had Weekly Hymn Singing on Zoom Joyce Kimber and Rachel shared leading the singing and hymns were chosen based on a theme for the week. Members have shared that this was such a blessing to them, they were so delighted to be singing again and seeing old friends and making new ones.

Wave of Prayer: It was lovely to be able to gather together for our Wave of Prayer service in July and join in prayer with our link diocese to pray for the work of Mothers’ Union around the world.

The most important part of our lives as Mothers’ Union members is our prayer life. It underpins all our outreach work and sustains us through all the challenges of daily life, and these past twelve months have been a real challenge.

My thanks to Janice Brett our Worldwide contact, Jean Haste our Prayer Chain contact and Monica Twaits Indoor members contact for all that they do as part of the Faith and Policy team.  Following changes to our constitution, the Faith and Policy lead is now designated as a Faith Community of Interest Lead and does not include a Trustee role. Please pray that someone will come forward for this important role. The role description can be found on the website wwwmusuffolk.org.uk in the appendices of the constitution.

Jeanette Appleton 

Faith & Policy Trustee.

Social Policy

Members and branches took part in the 16 Days of Activism against Gender Based Violence with the No More 1 in 3 campaign.  There was also a three-minute silence on Global Day.  We wore purple scarves and No More 1 in 3 badges to show our support.  

Cathie McGregor and I also attended the national MU Community of Interest meetings on Domestic Abuse during the year.

My term as Social Policy trustee has come to an end, and I am delighted that Cathie will continue this important work in the new role Community of Interest Lead for Policy.

MUe

During 2021 we took the MUe stall to many branch meetings and events across the Diocese, and also had a busy time posting and delivering individual orders.  Thank you to everyone who bought items as every sale gives us at least 10% back in grant from Mary Sumner House.  Overall, we received £760 grant which is a fantastic amount to contribute to Diocesan funds.  

Membership database

The MSH membership database is now being used by Mary Sumner House to post out Connected, the Prayer Diary and other appeal mailshots.  It seems to be working well except that a few people have opted out of receiving ‘resources and appeals’ without realising that this also includes Connected and the Prayer Diary.  I can update members’ options if they wish to amend their settings.  Please continue to let Beryl know promptly of any address changes, new members or bereavements so that I can keep the database up to date and ensure members receive their mailings.

Clare Thomas
Social Policy Trustee
Beryl Mee 28th February 2022
